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The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY, JUNE 11, 2015 - 7:00 PM
FRANCIS  GETGEN  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR,  DENNIS GRUVER
This was a month of very little activity, but it was a good month for training.

On Saturday, May 30, Dale, Dennis and Bob Brown (County amateur radio officer) assisted with communications for the World's End Ultra-Marathon which was a 100K foot race taking place over a 24-hour period.  We were set up at Aid Station #6 located at the intersection of World's End Road and Dry Run Road.  We used the Communications antenna tower trailer for the first time and all worked well.  Also, the new Go-Kits of amateur radio equipment were put to the test along with Special Unit 630 as a backup communications vehicle with the on-board radios.  This unit can be a stand alone Communications site wherever needed in case of natural or manmade situations.  The equipment passed the test very well.

This year, Montgomery Fireworks will be held on Friday, July 3.  Do we have enough volunteers to sell hot dogs and drinks at this event?  And, can we still maintain the communications and lighting?  This year we will have the new light tower that can be used at the park and with some luck a second unit to cover the uptown parking.  I will need to know at the June meeting if we will have enough help for the event.  As in the past, we will set up IMU-630 as a command post along with the small light trailer.  

At this month's meeting I will update the membership on the transfer of ownership of the property.
Let's have a good turn out again this month.











Dennis
